CASINO REVENUE FUND ADVISORY COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING ON SEPTEMBER 5, 2014
MINUTES OF MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission was held on Friday, September 5, 2014 at the State House Annex. Those in attendance were:

Commission:

James Thebery, Chair

Tina Zsenak, DHS. Div. Aging Service
Mike Acevedo, on behalf of Asm. Paul Moriarty

Jim Carney, Seniors

Joe Tyrell, CANJ

Chris Summerhayes, on behalf of Angel Fuentes

David Myers, on behalf of Dave Rosen

Bill Murray, on behalf of Sen. Dawn Addeigo

Support Staff:

Steve Xanakis, OMB

Karen Storcella, Dept. of Treasury

Guests:

Ryan Reilly, Ocean Cty Trans.
Sharon Harrington, CCC

Steve Fittante, NJTransit
The meeting was called to order by James Thebery at 10:30am, followed by the Flag salute led by Chris Summerhayes.  James Thebery welcomed commission members & guests and thanked them for attending. The minutes of the May 23 and July 25, 2014 meeting were approved.
Jim announced new committee members, Asm. Vincent Mazzeo (D) and Asm. Chris A. Brown (R) appointed by Honorable Vincent Prieto.

Jim read a handout titled: Officials Discuss Building Casinos in North Jersey. The Chamber of Commerce met to discuss building new casinos (a huge entertainmentt comlpex in North Jersey at the Meadowlands). “Millions of potential customers can easily access the Meadowlands by train, or in traffic. The vision expands and transforms the current site – now anchored by MetLike Stafium, the racetrack, IZOD Center and American Dream. Plans include 250,000 square feet of casino gaming, amodern convention center, 2,000 new hotel rooms and thousands of new parking spaces – all tied together by a monorail. 

Meeting in November, 2014 will be held in Atlantic City. Since this year marks the 35th anniversary of the Revenue Advisory Commission, Jim T. suggested a tour be set up, not only for the casinos, but the other “non-gaming” events to show the public there are many activities other than gambling. Also mentioned, was to talk about the history of Atlantic City. Jim Carney suggested the media be present. Jim T. agreed. Tina Z. made the suggestion to highlight the significance of the CRFAC and make people aware of the services we provide. Also, a brochure will be designed for distribution at the tour. Jim T., Tina Z., and Joann F. will be designing and providing statistics that should be posted in brochure. 
Meeting adjourned at 12:15p. Next meeting will be held on September 26, 2014 at the State House Annex (Room 1) in Trenton, NJ.

